Item No 8(d)

COUNCIL MEETING, 6th October 2011
Governance and Business Committee, 22nd August 2011 

18 LOCAL GOVERNMENT YORKSHIRE AND HUMBER EMPLOYERS’ COMMITTEE - MEMBERSHIP
The Head of Democratic and Partnership Services submitted a written report advising of a change to the membership of the Local Government Yorkshire and Humber Employer’s Committee and seeking a recommendation to be made to the Council for the appointment of a Member to serve as the Council’s  representative for the remainder of the 2011/12 Municipal Year. Until now the Council had been entitled to appoint 2 Members to serve on the Employers’ Committee and, at the Annual Council Meeting on 23rd May 2011, Councillor Battye and Councillor Baines had been appointed to those positions for the 2011/2012 Municipal Year. At the recent annual meeting of the Employers’ Committee, a decision had been taken to amend its Constitution to reduce the total number of members of the Committee and, as a consequence, Calderdale’s representation had been reduced from 2 Members to 1 Member.  Confirmation was now being sought about who would be appointed as the Council’s one representative for the future in time for the next meeting of the Employers’ Committee which was scheduled to be held on 8th September 2011.  Appointments to outside bodies were, with the exception of some which were executive appointments made by Cabinet, largely for the full Council to determine. In view of the request from Local Government Yorkshire and Humber, the Committee was asked to consider the matter so that the Council’s intentions were known, subject to confirmation of an appointment by the Council at its next meeting, which was scheduled for 6th October 2011.

*RESOLVED that it be recommended to the Council that the Leader, Councillor Battye, be appointed as the Council’s representative on the Local Government Yorkshire and Humber Employers’ Committee for the remainder of the 2011/12 Municipal Year.
